

École Coquitlam River Elementary

4250 Shaughnessy Street, Port Coquitlam, B.C. V3E 3E5 **Telephone:** (604)942-0241

Email: CoquitlamRiver@sd43.bc.ca Web: www.sd43.bc.ca/school/coquitlamriver

Follow us on Instagram: @CoquitlamRiver

Principal: Mr. D. Mushens

March 7, 2024

On the Calendar

Thursday, March 14th CRE Spring Concert 1:30 & 6:30 Friday, March 15th Last day of school before spring break

Monday, April 1st Easter Monday – School closed for Statutory Holiday

Tuesday, April 2nd School re-opens after spring break

Please regularly check the calendar on the school website for updates and information.



Our spring concert is fast approaching!

Next **Thursday, March 14**th is our Beatles-themed spring concert. Our students have been rehearsing their songs under the musical leadership of our amazing Mrs. Messam.

Please use your <u>School Cash Online</u> account to reserve your seats at one of our two concerts, though there is, of course, no charge to attend the concert. Note that on the item page there is an error saying the afternoon show is at 2:30. The afternoon concert is at 1:30 pm

As a reminder:

- There are two concerts, one at 1:30 in the afternoon and another at 6:30 in the evening.
- Each family may order two 'tickets'* for the spring concert, either:
 - o 2 tickets for the 1:30 matinee **OR**
 - o 2 tickets for the 6:30 evening concert **OR**
 - o 1 ticket for the 1:30 and 1 ticket for the 6:30
- If you have more than one child in the school, please order your tickets through your eldest child's class
- We ask and encourage attendance at the 1:30 concert if at all possible as the evening concert has higher demand. We can only have **300** audience members at either concert so please be understanding of our space limitations.
- If your child(ren) are unable to attend the evening concert, please let their teacher know.
- Parking for the evening performance only, will be available on the back field. On-street parking is also available. The staff parking lot is reserved for staff only for both concerts. More information will follow next week

*note - while you are ordering 'tickets' online - you will not require a paper ticket to enter - we will have a list at the door

If you have special family circumstances that may require extra consideration, please contact the office for further assistance.

Pre-spring break departure plans?

Spring break is just around the corner. Our last day of school is Friday, March 15th. If you are planning to start the spring break early, please make to complete an <u>absence report</u> on the school website, or let the office know at (604)942-0241, so we can make sure we safely safely account for all our students.



Note this year spring break includes the Easter holiday weekend, meaning school reopens **Tuesday**, **April 2**nd after the Easter Monday holiday.

No plans for spring break yet?

Town Centre Park will be the host of a multi-sport, Kids Spring Camp for kids aged 7-11. See the poster below for details.



Hot lunch day reminders

If you child is absent on the day of a PAC hot lunch you have ordered, you are welcome to pick up the lunch at the office **by the end of the day**. As we do not have adequate, proper food storage, any unclaimed food storage, any unclaimed hot lunches will be disposed of at the end of the day.

Summer Learning is coming

I know we haven't yet gotten to spring break but it will soon be time to think about summer! The school district will once again be offering Summer Learning for Elementary, Middle, and Secondary students. Elementary and Middle programs run July 9 – July 26 from 9:00 am to 12:00 pm. Elementary registration opens **Tuesday**, **April 30**th. Note (and I will say this many times between now and then!) – Summer Learning registration is conducted through the *Summer Learning* program, not through CRE. Please see the attached flyer for more information.

Easter fun in the Tri-cities

